
VBA BANKRUPTCY LAW SECTION 
Bench-Bar Brown Bag Lunch Meeting 

with Hon. Colleen A. Brown, U.S. Bankruptcy Judge 
 

Tuesday, April 24 ~ 12:00 pm – 1:00 pm 
United States Bankruptcy Court, 2nd Floor Courtroom in Burlington 

~ Participation may be in person or by telephone ~ 
 

TOPICS FOR DISCUSSION 
 
1. Update re Mediation - how is it working? Anything anyone would like to 

suggest be changed before the Standing Order is incorporated into Local 
Rules?  (a few details already raised in Rules Task Force) 

 
2. Local Rules update / CLE notice: projected completion date of the final draft 

of the Local Rule is May 30, 2012, plan to hold ½ day CLE at commence-
ment of comment period (probably in first half of June) to go through the 
new proposed rules so the bar has an opportunity to ask questions and gather 
the information it needs to provide input during comment period.  Looking 
for suggestions for date and location for the CLE. 

 
3. Kudos to Michelle Kainen, Tavian Mayer, Jennifer Emens-Butler, Andre 

Bouffard, Deb Leahy, and Hobart Popick for very well presented - and well 
received - CLEs in March! 

 
4. Courtroom technology - since we are using the District Court courtroom and 

they use different technology than Bankruptcy Court, there have been a few 
glitches; we are working through them; our goal is to provide the best access 
to hearings that we can and we appreciate the bar’s patience. 

 
5.  Telephonic appearances: Although we have changed protocol such that attys 

call in to Meet Me, attys who wish to appear by telephone are still required to 
contact the courtroom deputy at least 1 full business day in advance to make 
arrangements to do so.  (This is required by the Local Rule – and also allows 
us to contact attorneys planning to appear by telephone if there are any 
changes to the protocol, or issues, on a given day.) 

 
6. Chapter 13 Update:  

- How should the Chapter 13 Trustee be paid when a case is dismissed or 
converted prior to confirmation? (The Antonacci decision from the Dis-
trict of Nevada [attached] held that Trustees should be paid on a commis-
sion basis rather than under § 503(b).  The Rules Task Force will be 
looking at this issue.)  We would like input from the bar.   

- The Executive Office of the US Trustee has approved Jan Sensenich ap-
plication for his office to be a “Provider of a Personal Financial Man-
agement Instructional Course.” (It is a 6 month provisional approval.)  
They hope to offer the first class in late May.  Details to follow . . . . 

 
These Bench-Bar lunch meetings are coordinated by the Bankruptcy Court 

If you have a question about them, contact Kathy Ford at 802-776-2003 or at kathleen_ford@vtb.uscourts.gov 
No fee and no pre-registration required. ~ Soft drinks and bottled water will be provided. 
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